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Dear Parent/Carers,  

Another successful year draws to a 

close. It is amazing how much has 

been achieved by the students, 

staff, parents and in one year. The 

achievements extend from the 

academic, to the sporting and the 

creative arts and to the numerous 

fun and fundraising activities of 

our Education Support Team. We 

achieve so much because we work 

together as a team and this is one 

of the greatest strengths of the 

school. 

It is difficult to identify the 

highlights in my short time 

because there are genuinely so 

many. Personally, I have 

thoroughly enjoyed getting to 

know the Year 6 students over the 

year. They start in February as 

children but by the time they leave 

in December they are young 

adults. 

Year 6 sums up all that Movelle is 

about. The children have worked 

incredibly hard over the last year 

but also had a fantastic time.  In 

addition to all the work they have 

completed, the students have 

enjoyed camp, excursions, 

specialist showcase and their 

upcoming graduation, transition to 

high school, numerous sporting 

events and much, much more. 

I hope they look back at their time 

at Movelle with fondness and 

perhaps return and let us know 

about their achievements. I am 

proud of them all and wish them 

good luck in the future. 

Whilst it is onwards and upwards 

for the Class of 2017, so it is also 

with Movelle. We never stand still 

and we are always looking at how 

we can improve and 2018 will be 

no different. In fact, 2018 

promises to be one of the most 

exciting years with many things 

happening that are both new to the 

staff and students. 

One of the biggest changes that 

families need to be aware of is the 

school start and finish times. 

After several student meetings, in 

depth discussions with staff and 

school council members, 

persuasive writing from students 

and an analysis of student 

incidents in the yard and sick bay 

we have decided to shorten the 

Lunch break time from 1 hour to 

30 minutes. Due to this the 

students will finish the school day 

at 3.10pm.  
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

11th 
Dec 

Grade 6 Excursion  
Luna Park 

12th 
Dec 

Grade 6 
Orientation Day 
Year 7 2018 

14th 
Dec 

Grade 6 Graduation 
 
Grades 3-5  
Big Day Out Movie 

18th 
Dec 

Christmas Raffle Tickets due 
back 

19th 
Dec 

Christmas Concert 
Raffle Drawn 

20th 
Dec 

Reports Sent Home 

22nd 
Dec 

Last Day Term 4 
1.30pm Finish 
No Canteen orders 

30th 
Jan 

2018 

First Day Term 1  2018 
Grades  Prep—6  
Canteen Open 

 

Gum Road,  St Albans  3021 

Tel:          03 9366 8892 

Fax:         03 9367 5127 

E-mail      movelle.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website  www.movelleps.vic.edu.au 

                https://www.facebook.com/movelleps5139 

2018 SCHOOL DAY 

Home 
Group 

8:50am – 9:00am 

Session 1 9:00am – 10:00am 

Session 2 10:00am – 11:00am 

Lunch One 11:00am – 11:30am 

Session 3 11:30am – 12:30pm 

Session 4 12:30am – 1:30pm 

Eat inside 1:30pm – 1:40pm 

Lunch Two 1:40pm – 2:10pm 

Session 5 2:10pm – 3:10pm 
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STAFF CHANGES 

Mathletics News 
 

²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ      9ǊƛŎ [ŀ  
ŀƴŘ WŀǎƳƛƴƪŀ ¢ǊǇƻǾƪǎƛ  

ŦƻǊ ŀŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ ŀ {ƛƭǾŜǊ !ǿŀǊŘ /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜ 
 !ƴŘ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ  

!ŘǊƛŀƴ aŀƛ 
 ŦƻǊ ŀŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ ŀ DƻƭŘ !ǿŀǊŘ /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜΗ 
²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŀǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ hƴƭƛƴŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ LŦ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǘƘŜȅ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
·Ƴŀǎ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΦ  

Ms Helen Gavran - Numeracy Coach 

Our Christmas Raffle is up and running. 
We have various Christmas Hampers to 
win!!  

Raffle Tickets were sent home on Monday. More 
tickets are available at the office. Raffle tickets 
are 50 cents  each or a small booklet of 10 for 
$5.00.  
Tickets and money to be returned 

By Monday 18th December ,  
Raffle will be drawn at the school concert on  

Tuesday 19th December .  
 

Good luck! 
CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

We have some staff changes that are occurring 

over the 2017-18 Break.  

Glenyce Brooks will be taking an extended break 

in 2018 and Rachel Taverna will continue on as 

acting assistant principal.  

Nicky, Movelles’ long time business manager is 

going to be enjoying the quieter life and has 

announced her retirement. Fiona Raak has been 

employed to take her place. You will see Fiona’s 

face every day in the office from 2018.  

Tim Larkin will be leaving us to pursue his 

interest in teaching in the Northern Territory, 

along with Claire Schiller departing Movelle to 

teach at Alphington Primary School. 

2018 also sees the introduction of some straight 

grades across most areas of the school.  

Ground works will also take place over the break 

and some interior changes will also be 

implemented. 

Please keep an eye out on our website for further 

updates. Join our MOVELLE FACEBOOK PAGE. 

2018 BOOKLISTS’ PAYMENTS 

Ensure your child’s 2018 booklists are paid up by 

next Tuesday at the latest. These will be ordered to be 

ready day 1 of the 2018 school year. No payment of 

booklist means no materials for your child day 1. 

Other payments of remaining fees can be arranged at 

the office on a payment plan, but it is imperative that 

booklists are PAID ASAP. 

  

I wish you and your family a safe and happy holiday 

break and look forward to 2018 together.  

Regards 

Karen Wood—Principal 



                      wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅΣ                                                                                                 wŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜ   
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ROOM NAME           REASON 

Prep/1C Kristina 
Stojanovska 
Nase Newth 

For working hard and trying her best in all the sessions. 
 
For working hard with his teacher in setting new goals and achieving 
them successfully. 

Prep/1H Tina Gaupule  
 
 
Dawt Chin Zaw 
Khai 

For showing persistence in her learning. Tina has worked very hard to 
increase her knowledge of alphabet letter names and sounds. Keep up 
the great effort Tina! 
For showing persistence and independence during our writing sessions. 
She is trying hard to use capital letters and full stops in her written 
work. Well done Dawt Chin! 

1/2 C Aisha Boswell 
 
Beautyshine 
Thuale 
Jacob Kelberg 

For spelling every spelling word correctly for the whole year in her 
weekly spelling tests. Outstanding Aisha! 
For making great connections during independently reading, to find 
great examples of ôcause and effectõ. 
For always trying his best in all learning areas and never giving up! 
Awesome effort Jacob! 

1/2 L Maya Ciric 
 
Dante Kaufusi 

For showing great resilience on our excursion into the city. I hope you 
feel better Maya! 
For using feedback when writing a procedural text. Great job Dante! 

3/4 GG Chantel Imrie 
Prisilla 
Khenglawt 

For her great efforts in improving her level in the four processes. 
For always putting in 100% effort in all writing and reading activities. 

3/4 L Kiet Vi Dao 
Tyrone Moors 

For using feedback to look for familiar sounds in words during reading. 
For being self-aware about the improves he needs to make when using 
24 hour time. 

5/6 P Innocent 
Kento Kalala 
James Zaathang 
 
Rebecca Nielsen 

For persisting to improve his writing by revising to add information              
- making it clearer and more detailed. 
For setting the goal of using examples from the text to support his          
summarises and responses. 
For making connections to other texts to assist her understanding. 

5/6S Isaac Chaarani 
 
Amanda La 
 

For using anchor charts in the classroom and his 100s chart to help him 
understand patterns and algebra. 
For only choosing to work with students who all her to work to the best 
of her ability.  

5/6 U Brodie Lyons-

Jones 

 

Brian Kn 

For being aware of which areas of learning he wishes to improve in, and 
for applying effort to improve the quality of his mathematics. Great ef-
fort Brodie! 
For making connections between stories he has read before, and linking 
them to the current book that he is reading. Great effort Brian! 



TERM DATES  2018  

Term 1 30 February to 29 March 

Term 2 16 April to 29 June 

Term 3 16 July to 21 September 

Term 4 8 October to 21 December 

UNIFORM SHOP -PSW 
Unit 2, 51-53 Westwood Drive, 

Ravenhall 
Open: Mon- Fri 9.00am-5.00pm 

Sat 10.00am-1.00pm 
9768 0342 

Order Online: www.psw.com.au 

PREP ENROLMENTS 2018 
Do you have a child who  

will be turning 5 years  

of age by 30th April 2018  

Please ask at the Movelle Office for 

an Enrolment form.  

Outside School Hours Care 

Program  
 

 

 

 

BEFORE SCHOOL  
CARE PROGRAM  

6.45am to 8.45am  

AFTER SCHOOL  

 CARE PROGRAM  

3.15pm to 6.30pm  

 

Located at:  

Resurrection Primary School  

Enrolments  

www.oshclub.com.au  

 

All enquiries call  

Program Contact Number  

 0408 477 328  

Head Office Number  

03 8564 9000  

(8am -6pm Mon -Fri)  

All enquiries and bookings call:  

Resurrection Primary School:  

9366 7022  

Movelle Primary School:  
9366 8892  

Program Update 
 End of Term 

 On the 20th of December Resurrection Primary school will be 
finishing Term 4. 
However, Movelle Primary school will still be opened until the 
22nd of December, parents if you require morning and after care 
service on the 21st and 22nd please don’t hesitate to book on these 
two days, details are below. We at OSHclub will continue running 
this service and continue providing fun activities for the children 
to participate in, we enjoy seeing our regular children come and 
love to see new faces join. 

Don’t miss out! 

 Everyone from the OSHclub team wish the families a 
happy and safe 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 Christmas Birthday Bash!! 

Tuesday 19th of December OSHclub will be having a party. The 
big Christmas birthday bash, this is to celebrate all the wonderful 
birthdays we have had this year and to send the children off into 
the new year. We will be super busy preparing making Christmas 
decorations for our Christmas tree and to decorate the hall for the 
party. 
We will have lots of party games for the children to enjoy and  
music for them to dance. 
But wait there is more the children have the opportunity to enjoy 
seasonal fruit and vegetables, delicious homemade cupcakes, fairy 
bread, nuggets, party pies and more. 
Did we at OSHclub mention that we will be having a KK each 
child will pull a name out of the bag, they can buy or make their 
KK a present of their choice we will share the gifts at the party. 
We want our children to finish this year with a bang and enjoy the 
BIG CHRISTMAS BIRTHDAY BASH!! 

We look forward to seeing you!! 

Parent/Carer Information 

OSHC program phone: 0408 477 328 
Coordinator: Stephanie Buttigieg 

Assistants: Jessica Alessi and Alexandra Spiteri 
OSHClub Head Office: 03 8564 9000 

Reminder: All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online at 
www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 

For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. Please try and book your children before the day.  
Children please bring your hats in Term 1 and 4 as we like to take the children outside, no hat to outside! 
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http://www.oshclub.com.au

